
Invitation to Bid – Rumford Library Flooring 

 

The Town of Rumford is seeking bids from qualified companies to furnish and provide all 

materials, supplies, equipment and labor, supervision and expertise to properly and 

professionally install new commercial grade VCT tile  and rubber wall base at the Rumford 

Public Library.  Both the main floor and basement level floors to include the stairway will need 

new tile flooring.  The total area is approximately 5600 sq. feet.  One room will need commercial 

grade carpeting.  The bidder is responsible for their own measurements.  The project will be done 

in two stages, bottom floor and main floor.  The contractor is required to maintain Commercial 

General Liability Insurance.  Bidders are required to visit for the purpose of familiarizing 

themselves with all existing conditions and taking measurements.  Site visits can be scheduled 

with Town Manager Stacy Carter @207-364-4576 ext #210 and need to be done by March 29th, 

2024. 

Sealed bids marked “Library Flooring Bid” will be accepted at the Town Manager’s Office, 145 

Congress Street, Rumford, Maine 04276 until at 3:00 p.m. on Monday, April 2nd, 2024.   For 

further information, please call 364-4576, Extension #210.  Bid will be awarded at the Board of 

Selectpersons meeting of April 4, 2024. No faxes or emails will be accepted. 

The Town of Rumford reserves the right to accept or reject any and all bids or to accept the bid 

which appears to be in the best interest of the Town, including the right to waive any technicalities 

or formalities of the bid process. 

 

 


